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Anzac Day Service 
Wednesday 25th April 2018 

8.30am 
 
 

The Committee of the  
Cherry Gardens Community Association (Cherry Chatter) 

Invite you to join with us and our Community 
To Celebrate Anzac Day  

 
To be held at The Cherry Gardens Soldiers Memorial Park  

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens. 
 

Followed by a Community breakfast at the  
Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall 

 
All Welcome 
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 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

The symbolism of the red poppy has 
been translated to represent the red 
blood of those who gave their lives, 
the black at the poppies centre as the 
representation of the grief of their 
families and friends, left behind and 
the green of the leaf to represent the 
new life and growth for the hope of 
the future.

 EDITORIAL

ANZAC Day
Wednesday, 25 April

In the years immediately following 
World War 1, governments and so-

ciety in general had not accepted the 
responsibility for those incapacitated 
and bereft as a result of war. In Brit-
ain and across the Commonwealth, 
unemployment accentuated the prob-
lem. Earl Haig, the British Command-
er-in-Chief, undertook the task of or-
ganising the British Legion as a means 
of coping with the problems of hun-
dreds and thousands of men who had 
served under him in battle.
In 1921, a group of widows of French 
ex-servicemen called on him, at the 
British Legion Headquarters. They 
brought with them from France some 
poppies they had made, and suggest-
ed that they might be sold as a means 
of raising money to aid the distressed 
among those who were incapacitated 
as a result of the war. The first red 
poppies to come to Australia, in 1921, 
were made in France.

In Australia, single poppies are not usu-
ally worn on ANZAC Day - the poppy 
belongs to Remembrance Day, 11 No-
vember. However, wreaths of poppies 
are traditionally placed at memorials 
and honour boards on ANZAC Day.

RAINFALL REPORT
February 2018			    11.8
February 2017			    39.0
February Average			   29.4

To the end of February 2018	  26.0
To the end of February 2017	 111.2
Average to the end of February	  57.2

Cherry Chatter
New 2018 Committee 

Chair: Don Watton
Deputy Chair: Kerry Hughes
Editorial Team: Don Watton, Paul 
Heck, Vicki Kirss, Emmanuelle Har-
rington
Secretary: Bev Watton
Treasurer/Ads: Marg Macks pmc-
macks@bigpond.net.au
Newsletter: Paul Heck 0410 470 309  
Vicki Kirss 0412 364 180
Website Committee: Emmanuelle 
Harrington, Don Watton, Vicki Kirss, 
Marg Macks, Julie Martin
Postal Address: 409 Cherry Gardens 
Rd, Cherry Gardens SA 5157
Email: cherrychatter@yahoo.com 
Website: http://cherrychatter.org.au

Next meeting at Kerry Hughes home
on April 10th at 7.30pm
Articles to be received 5th of each month

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

April 2018
Edition #289 Cherry

Chatter

Incorporated by the Cherry Gardens Community Association Inc.
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The Cherry Chatter is also on Facebook, 
so please ‘Like’ us...
https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

HAPPY BIRTHDAYSPLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by the members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

 JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens:	 Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
			   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East: 	 Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
			   Mrs Vicki Hayman Ph 0405 015 411
Aberfoyle Park: 		 SA MP Nat Cooke Office Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood: 		  Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779
			   Office of Sam Duluk MP - Ph 8278 5844. 
			   JP Services are available Monday - Friday, 9-5pm.

JP’s work at no charge, so please call first to book an appointment

Bill Fox (1st) 
R.I.P.	
Trevor Pillar
Marie Anson
Brian Sims
Jason Chinner
Nicky Chinner
Cynthia Terrell
Melissa Whiteford

April

 HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more information 
phone 8270-2232

 GARDEN CLUB										          --> contd p.4
Meetings are held in the Cherry Gar-
dens Uniting Church, at 7:30pm on 
the 2nd Monday evening, from January 
to November 
President:
Ray Wise: raywise@hotmail.com.au
0405 273 003
Secretary:
Shirley Callaghan:
shirleyc5159@gmail.com
0403 801 916
Treasurer
Glynis Brown	 8383 6271

On Monday 12th the CGGC were 
privileged to hear from Kevin Han-
dreck ex CSIRO researcher, author 
of 3 books among them “Growing 
Media for Plants and Turf, 50 scientific 
papers, and a couple of hundred arti-
cles in popular, trade magazine articles 
for the nursery industry.  We heard 

all about the needs of our plants with 
regard to soils, specifically the danger 
of over watering as a knee jerk re-
action in either shallow sandy, sticky 
clay, or water repellent, and/or non 
draining soils.  “Wet feet” can cause 
rotting of the essential fine root tip 
hairs with the result that the plants 
ability to absorb nutrients and mois-
ture is cut off. We heard of the way 
to increase drainage by adding gypsum 
to clay soils, bentonite or diluted clay 
watered over unwettable soils and the 
essential need for soil wetter in some 
of these soils.  The waxy substance 
exuded by micro-organisms after the 
processing of organic matter can also 
lead to unwettable characteristics of 
soil. 
We also heard of patches or layers 
of non wetting soils within a pot or a 
garden bed.

There were many questions from the 
floor indicating that this is an area of 

concern for many gardeners. At the 
end of the evening Kevin adjudicat-
ed our 2018 Tomato Challenge and 
announced that the plate of cherry 
tomatoes entered by John Duckman-
ton was the winner.   They fetched a 
good price on the auction at the end 
of the evening.  Congratulations John 
who attributed his success to horse 
manure.
The evening closed with a delicious 
tasty supper, as usual. 

Next Meetings
Monday 9th April - Paul Frost from 
the Bee Keepers Society of SA.
Monday 14th May - Milton Vadoulis 
from the Ch44 gardening program 
“Getting dirty with Milton”

Kelsie Whiteford
Aisha Treloar

Members of the Hall Committee had a working bee at the Hall grounds re-
cently. We removed some of the trees in poor condition at the rear of the 
carpark, and generally tidied the area. A great outcome was that there are now 
spectacular views down the valley.
We also now have a supply of timber for our next Community Campfire later 
in the year.
Thanks to Blackwood Tree Service for kindly mulching the pile of branches etc. 
after the clean-up. Blackwood Tree Service is now based in Cherry Gardens, 
and advertises in the Cherry Chatter. We suggest you give them a call if you 
require tree services.

CHERRY GARDENS
TABLE TENNIS CLUB

The table tennis season is starting 
in May. Teams play on Tuesday and 
Thursday nights. 
If anyone is interested in playing ta-
ble tennis for Cherry Gardens, please 
contact Edie on 0407 798 418.

This year we will again be holding the 
Mid-Year dinner and the Community 
Campfire; stay tuned for dates. 

 HALL NEWS (contd)
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 CFS NEWS

Greetings Fellow Equines and Horse 
Owners!
Looks like we are heading into a dry 
autumn, so there will still be snakes 
about, so do keep your horse areas 
free of debris, clutter and long grass. 
Those who are not so good ‘doers’ 
may start to lose a bit of condition. It 
pays to keep an eye on this as it may 
be difficult to get that weight back on 
once the colder weather hits. For the 
good ‘doers’ (such as yours truly), this 
is quite a good time as we can afford 
to drop that bit of extra without any 
worries! If ground cover has been re-
duced so that there are bare patches, 
and you are hand feeding hay in the 
paddock, there can be a risk of colic 
through ingesting sandy soil with bits 
of hay. A couple of things can help here 
– put the hay into an ‘off the ground’ 
feeding rack. or get a large length of 
industrial rubber sheeting and feed 
your equine off that. The rubber sheet 
can also be placed under the feeder. 
Of course feed will still get spread 
around, but at least this will minimise 
your risk. Also feeding your horse on 
an area of pavers works well too. If 
it is possible, do this near to his wa-
ter source, so that hay is not spread 
around too far as he wanders from 
food to water.
Rugging at this time of year can be 
tricky too, as the days are still warm, 
but the nights are definitely getting 
colder. However, remember the horse 

is already wearing his own fur coat, 
and unless he is old or unwell, there is 
no need to rug just yet. It is when you 
get the chill factors of wind and rain 
that the horse can suffer, so although 
the nights may be getting cold, Autumn 
is not generally windy, so not a great 
need to rug. Light rugging does help to 
keep your neddy clean, but don’t put 
it on without checking and grooming 
once a week at the minimum. My new 
paddock mate had a synthetic rug 
left on him last winter and was not 
worked. He still has lumps of old scabs 
along his back from dried sweat and 
dirt which are hard to remove with-
out causing him discomfort. The syn-
thetic rugs are great to use, but they 
can become very warm in moderate 
weather. Best to keep rugs off when-
ever practicable.
Back to the float loading/parking! Do-
ing your homework before asking to 
perform new tasks will pay off and be 
less stressful for both of you. It is best 

 OVER THE STABLE DOOR
done somewhere in his normal work 
area where he feel safe and secure. 
Just like us humans, they cannot learn 
in a stressful situation, so you need as 
few distractions as possible. Teaching 
your horse to park is a valuable asset 
and is an essential part of his educa-
tion. It can be done with a halter or 
bridle, an ordinary lead rope or a long 
western one. Once he is in your quiet 
area, just have him standing and move 
away from him a little (this depends 
on the horse). If he follows you, put 
him back to the same place. It is eas-
ier to do this with a long whip (with 
a light tap, tap just below the knee) 
so that you don’t have to move your 
own feet. As soon as he is back where 
he started, you must cease the tap. You 
can gradually increase the distance, 
or just walk around the horse from 
both directions. The key is any time he 
moves, put him back where he was – 
he will soon get the idea. As you and 
he get better with this you will be able 
to move far away from him without 
him moving. THEN add in your word 
cue like ’stand’ and he will obey that. 
Make sure you practise and have pa-
tience and end on a good note. Re-
member to reward with praise and a 
scratch at the wither (this lowers his 
heart rate). Now you can go off and 
put up your jumps or whatever and he 
can watch! More next time….
Happy munching and safe riding,
Hamish

By the time this is published it will be 
April, anyone else get the feeling this is 
going to be another short year? 
Thanks to everyone who prepared 
their properties and put bushfire 
plans in place over summer – it all 
adds up to less risk from bushfires to 
us all. The countryside is still very dry 
so please remain vigilant around fire 
safety until the rains have set in later 
in the year.
Operationally, we have been relatively 
quiet in the last month which means 
things in our area have been running 
smoothly. We did supply members to 
assist with the Kangaroo Island fire 
last month as the island is in our re-
gion. It was a two day deployment and 
although crews worked some long 
hours, it had a successful outcome.
We have been involved in some suc-
cessful fundraising efforts recently. 
Of note is a very generous donation 
from the Cherry Chatter committee 
who donated funds to enable us to 
purchase an extra portable VHF hand 
held radio. It was identified some time 
ago we needed an extra radio for each 
of Cherry Gardens 34 & 34P to en-

hance crew safety by improving com-
munications during an emergency (it 
is very much the case that to fight a 
fire, you have a hose in one hand and 
a radio in the other!) The brigade 
set about fundraising some time ago, 
but with the extra support from the 
Cherry Chatter it now means we have 
achieved our goal. There is now an ex-
tra hand held radio in each appliance 
– many thanks to the generosity of the 
Cherry Chatter committee and the 
community that supports this hard 
working group. 
Work has begun on renovating the 
front of the station which will give it 
a more modern, smarter look. This 
project was given the green light some 
time ago, so it is good to see it now 
underway – it may even be completed 
by the time this is published!
We also held a recruiting/open day 
last month, so hopefully many of you 
were able to come and see what we 
do. Potentially we are still looking 
to add to our membership, so if you 
have ever thought you might be able 
to help, come and see us any Monday 
night. As well as firefighters, there are 

also roles for ra-
dio operators 
in the com-
mun i ca t ion 
facility at the 
station. Whatev-
er the position, 
it is a lot of fun 
with a great group of people. Perhaps 
we will see you soon!
Cheers

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/
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The Cherry Chatter committee 
would like to welcome the newly set-
tled families who have recently moved 
into the Cherry Gardens area.
We hope you love living here as much 
as we do.

WELCOME PACKS
If you are new to the area and have not 
yet received a welcome pack, please 
contact the editor at cherrychatter@
yahoo.com with your address.

 CHURCH NEWS
John McCrae was a Canadian doctor 
and teacher who started writing poet-
ry at an early age. “In Flanders Fields”, 
his second last poem, was composed 
at the battlefront on May 3rd, 1915, 
during the second battle of Ypres, in 
a region called Flanders. There were 
actually poppies growing in the fields 
among the unmarked graves of the 
war dead. The poem was written fol-
lowing the death of a friend and for-
mer student of McCrae’s, and is said 
to have vividly portrayed the scene 
before him as he wrote.

In Flanders fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,
That mark our place; and in the sky
The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard among the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved and were loved, and now we lie
In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies 
grow
In Flanders fields.

Lest we forget.

87 Hicks Hill Rd, Cherry Gardens
Services held on Sundays at 

9.30am

Cherry Church Contacts:
Pastor: Margaret Seyfang

Ph. 0404 008 372
Chairperson Congregational Council:

Darryl Dyson, 0412 075 063

 GARDEN CLUB (contd)
GEORGE’S GARDENING SUG-

GESTIONS FOR APRIL 2018
In the veggie garden it is time to plant 
all of the Brassica family as well as 
Broad Beans, Onions, and Turnips.
Flowers to plant this month could in-
clude Pansies, Poppies, and Primulas.
Continue to plant Spring flowering 
bulbs.
Feed your fruit trees with a mineral 
mix just outside of the drip-line of the 
tree, and water in well.
Now is a good time to propagate 
hardwood cuttings.
Make full use of Autumn leaves as they 
can be a valuable source of nutrient 
for the soil. Either mulch them or  just 
pile them up, water them down and 
leave in a heap preferably with some 
sort of barrier to stop them blowing 
around. they will eventually rot down 
to produce leaf mould which can be 
dug in to improve your soil.

  WELCOME

 Clean Up Australia Day
Cherry Gardens Clean Up

Australia Day Event Success!
Sunday 4th March 2018 was Clean 
Up Australia Day, and the crew from 
Jacobs Rd did a fantastic job! 
Jacobs Rd was registered formally as a 
Clean Up Australia Day site, and res-
idents were seen collecting all sorts 
of rubbish from the intersection of 
Jacobs Rd and Cherry Gardens Rd, all 
the way down to the end of Jacobs Rd. 
Adults and children were involved, as 
well as local puppy and personality, 
“Honey the Kelpidor”. Everyone was 
decked out in a mix of Hi-Vis jackets, 
and bright yellow or pink gloves, and 
were using special bags provided by 
the Clean Up Australia Day organis-
ers. 
In total, 277 pieces of rubbish were 
collected, with 11 pieces being recy-

clable. Some of the rubbish collected 
included: beer bottles and cans, plastic 
drink bottles, single-use plastic bags, 
chip and lolly wrappers, and pizza box-
es. 
One of the Jacobs Rd crew, Eden, said 
that it “was so much fun, and I want to 
do it again next year!” Another crew 
member, Ruby, said “it was great fun 
cleaning up with a friend”. 
Bonnie and Shane, who organised the 
clean up of Jacobs Rd, would like to 
encourage all of Cherry Gardens to 
share the responsibility for cleaning up 
the rubbish that is strewn over Cher-
ry Gardens Rd.
 “I know people don’t like to pick up 
other people’s rubbish, and they really 
shouldn’t have to, but there isn’t a ‘rub-
bish fairy’ and no-one else is going to 
do it. If we want Cherry Gardens Rd 
to be litter-free, then we just have to 
go out and pick it up. If every house-
hold in Cherry Gardens picked up 10 
pieces of rubbish from the main road, 
it would all be gone,” said Bonnie. 
If you agree with Bonnie and Shane, 
and would like to see our main road 
clear of rubbish (and there is rather 
a lot of it out there), then perhaps 
consider setting aside five minutes’ of 
your time in the next couple of days, 
and collecting some of the rubbish? 
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 FRIENDS OF SCOTT CREEK CONSERVATION PARK
The Friends are a small but dedicated 
group of volunteers who are working 
to restore native habitat within Scott 
Creek Conservation Park for the ben-
efit of our local plants and wildlife. 
Regular activities include managing 
weeds that smother and out-compete 
native plants, bird banding, which con-
tributes data on birds within the park 
to the Biological Data Base of SA, and 
surveying and monitoring the flora 
and fauna of the park. 
If you are looking for an opportunity 
to take meaningful action for nature 
conservation, come along and join us 
in this beautiful part of the Adelaide 
Hills. The group has a wealth of knowl-
edge and experience that we are hap-
py to share with anybody interested in 
helping out.
Anyone wanting information about 
the group or park, or wanting to get 
involved in any of the Friends’ activ-
ities, can contact Peter Watton on 
0427 010 949 or go to www.friend-
sofscottcreek.org.au. 
All working bees meet at the 9.00am 
at the Almanda Car Park on Dorset 
Vale Road (unless there is a MLR fire 
ban or very wet weather).

Programme of activities
April	
Tue	 3	 Working bee
Sun	 8	 Working bee
Sat, Sun	14, 15	 Bird banding
Sat	 28	 Working bee

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

The fattest knight at King Arthur’s round table was Sir Cumference. He ac-
quired his size from too much pi.
I thought I observed an eye doctor on an Alaskan island, but it turned out to 
be an optical Aleutian.
She was only a lowly bootlegger, but he loved her still.
A rubber band pistol was confiscated from algebra class, because it was a weap-
on of math disruption.
No matter how much you push the envelope, it’ll still be stationery.
A dog gave birth to puppies beside a road and was cited for littering.
A grenade thrown into a French kitchen would result in Linoleum Blownapart. 
Two silk worms were in a race. They ended up in a tie.
A hole has been found in the nudist camp wall. The police are looking into it. 
Time flies like an arrow. Fruit flies like bananas.
Atheism is a non-prophet organization.
Two hats were hanging on a hat rack. One said to the other: “You stay here. I’ll 
go on a head.”
I wondered why the baseball kept getting bigger. Then it hit me.
A sign on the lawn at a drug rehab center said: “Keep off the Grass”.
The midget fortune-teller who escaped from prison was a small medium at 
large.
The soldier who survived mustard gas and pepper spray is now a seasoned 
veteran. 
A backward poet writes inverse.
In a democracy, it’s your vote that counts. In feudalism, it’s your count that votes.
When cannibals ate a missionary, they got their first taste of religion.
If you jumped off a bridge in Paris, you’d be in Seine.
A vulture carrying two dead raccoons boarded an airplane. The stewardess told 
him, “I’m sorry, sir! Only one carrion allowed per passenger.

 PUNS FOR THE EDUCATED MIND
Two Eskimos sitting in a kayak were 
chilly, so they lit a fire in the craft. Un-
surprisingly it sank, proving once again 
that you can’t have your kayak and 
heat it too.
Two hydrogen atoms meet. One says, 
“I’ve lost my electron”. The other says 
“Are you sure?” The first replied, “Yes, 
I’m positive.”
Did you hear about the Buddhist who 
refused Novocain during a root canal? 
His goal: transcend dental medication.
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 CHERRY GARDENS IRONBANK RECREATION GROUNDS

Football Club
Well the football season is fast approaching and by the time 
you read this we will have finished our pre-season training 
program and had our Trial games against Christies Beach 
football club.
In 2018 we will be fielding 2 Senior men’s teams, a senior 
women’s team, U18, U14, U12, 2 Modified Junior teams (U10, 
U8), U16 girls and we will be running the Auskick programs 
at Coromandel and Hawthorndene Primary schools.
Training has been going very well and there is a really good feeling around the 
club. With all the summer sports nearly done for this season we are now in the 
transition between the sporting codes but by the end of March we will be fully 
into the winter sports with football and netball in full swing.
The first home game will be on April 7th against Kersbrook and we will cel-
ebrate the 20th anniversary of our last A Grade premiership, which was also 
played against Kersbrook. April 7th will also be our “Members” day where we 
offer complimentary food and drinks to all those supporters who have taken 
out membership prior to the start of the season. If you are interested in taking 
out a season membership which only costs $75 then this will get you free entry 
to all home games (value $72) plus discounts for functions and merchandise, 
a free meal on Saturday nights, member’s pack and 6 free drink vouchers. The 
membership also provides a way to support the club. Send an email to info@
ironbankfootball.com.au or call 0417865044 if you are interested.
On the next page (p.7) is the program for the 2018 season and hope to see you 
at the club to watch some really good and enjoyable local football.
A reminder that there is training on most nights at the club and we offer meals 
on Thursday night and on most Saturday nights the club is open for a meal and 
drinks, hopefully to celebrate a win.

2018 Football fixtures are on the following page.
Go Thunderer’s

IRONBANK CHERRY GARDENS 
GIRLS FOOTBALL

NEW U16 PLAYERS NEEDED
The Ironbank Cherry Gardens Foot-
ball Club has an U16 Girl’s side look-
ing for a few additional players. 
Last year our girls played in the SAN-
FL competition but this year we have 
joined the Hills Football League so we 
will be playing clubs that our boys play 
against. 
If there are any girls out there that 
would like to give it a try this year, we 
would love to hear from you. The girls 
train on Mondays and we have a very 
family friendly and culture of fair play 
and participation.
Please contact Don Watton on 0417 
865 044 and he will pass on details to 
the coach.
Thanks all

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

IBCG Netball Club
SUMMER NETBALL:
A big thank you to all the teams that par-
ticipated in this year’s summer season. We 
hope you all enjoyed yourself and can’t 
wait to see you all out again next season. 
A few acknowledgments:
Di and Kat, for all your hard work in the 
canteen.
Pud and Bernie, for all your hard work be-
hind the bar. 
Terry, for setting up the courts each and 
every week.
Dave, for making sure the games ran on 
time. 
Our wonderful umpires, thank you for all 
the effort you put in each week to ensure 
our games run smoothly.
And of Course Donna and Shari, the 
whole thing wouldn’t run smoothly with-
out all your hard work!
Congratulations to all the teams that 
played in the Grand Final. The games were 
played in good spirit and were exciting to 
watch!
U11:	 Thunder defeated Ironbank Dia-
monds
U13:	 The Nifty Stars defeated Heath-
field
U15/17: Clovers defeated BlackOut
Seniors: Flaming Mongrels defeated Iron-
bank
Congratulations to our B & F winners for 
each grade.
U11:	 Penny Zuener - Belair Hurri-
canes
U13:	 Claire Grosser - Heathfield
U15/17: Claire Collins - All Stars
Seniors: Laura Roadknight – Cockatoos

Winter Netball:
We have had trials and teams will be fi-
nalised over the first couple of weeks of 
training which starts Thursday 15th March. 
If you wish to join a team but missed out 
on trials, please contact ibcg.vicepresi-
dent@gmail.com and we will determine 
if we have space in the grade/age group 
you require.
Games commence 28th April for teams in 
a six team draw, then 5th May for every-
one.  Come by the club and watch our 
players in action.
All junior matches are played on Saturday 
Mornings, with senior matches played Sat-
urday afternoons.
9:00 am – 11 & under and 15 & under 
10:45 am – 13 & under and 17 & under 
12:15 pm – 9 & under 
1:45 pm – Seniors (Half Season)
 3:30 pm – Seniors (Half Season) 
THURSDAY NIGHT TRAININGS 11 & 
13’s – 4:30 pm – 5:30 pm 15 & 17’s - 5:30 
pm – 6:30 pm and Seniors - 6:30 pm 

A couple of our regular umpires are away 
for most/all of the winter season so we 
are keen for more umpires to assist us 
on Saturdays.  If you or anyone you know 
would like to umpire for the club (paid of 
course) please contact me via email ibcg-
president@gmail.com

SPONSORS
Welcome to our new major sponsor GP 
Aldinga After Hours (ph 0410 190 291), 
who have committed to sponsoring our 
club for the next 5 years – THEIR SUP-
PORT IS GREATLY APPRECIATED. 
Thanks also to Ted Turner Signs for pro-
viding our new canteen signage. They look 
fantastic! 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
President:
Jenny Pearce Ibcgpresident@gmail.com 
Vice President:
Donna Gunn Ibcg.vicepresident@gmail.
com
Secretary:
Kim Milde Ibcg.secretary@gmail.com 
Treasurer:
David Harrihill Ibcg.treasurer@gmail.com

WORKING BEE will be held on SUN-
DAY 8th APRIL 2018 – 9 am 
If you can lend a hand with a few small 
jobs around the place please let a com-
mittee member know and we will see you 
bright and early on the day! (Thanks Di 
Morgan – Rec Ground Rep – morganvd@
iprimus.com.au )

We are looking forward to another suc-
cessful winter of netball.
Regards
Jenny Pearce
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 IRONBANK CHERRY GARDENS FOOTBALL CLUB - GAME SCHEDULE 2018
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Once again as the breeding season 
draws to a close we have had an amaz-
ing success rate with frozen semen 

inseminations. It was a difficult year 
to begin with thanks to very unsea-
sonable weather but once we got the 
mares to the point of being able to 
inseminate the pregnancies happened. 
We are still finding for the fourth year 
in a row that we are doing more fro-
zen inseminations than chilled & the 
success rate has again been higher 
with the frozen-even with a number 
of lose dose inseminations. We still 
have a few more mares to do so let’s 
hope that we can add to the pregnan-
cy tally!

Equine Dentistry - Is sedation really 
necessary?
We keep hearing that sedation used 
for Equine Dentistry is only for badly 
behaved horses or vets who can’t han-
dle horses. This is very untrue!
Sedation allows for a thorough exam-
ination involving touch and sight. This 
helps identify any problems early for 
easiest treatment and management. 
Sedation also allows for equipment 
such as light and mirrors to be used, 
and reduces stress on the horse as 
well as ensures safety for the handler. 
It keeps the horse’s muscles relaxed & 
also acts as pain relief. 

Another thing to consider is that the 
worse the pathology in the mouth the 
worse the unsedated horse plays up, 
and he is the one that needs a thor-
ough job the most. Only vets can le-
gally sedate a horse and have the in-
surance to do so. Please remember 
that good regular dental care can help 
prevent many cases or colic or choke 
as well as ensure the best welfare of 
your horse or pony! 

Dr Greg is a registered Equine Dental 
vet with many years of experience - 
by far the best person to look after 
your horse’s teeth! Please check out 
our website for more information
Cancer Eye in Cattle (Horses can get 
these too!)

We have seen quite a few cows lately 
with Cancer Eye (also known as Squa-
mous Cell Carcinoma) - here is what 
you should know about this condi-
tion! Eye cancer occurs in mainly old-
er cattle, particularly Herefords, Poll 
Herefords and Friesians with unpig-
mented eyelids and eyeballs. Cancer 
eye growths can occur on the eyeball, 
eyelid or third eyelid. 

All eye cancers develop from precur-
sor lesions, but less than half of these 
lesions develop into cancer. The pre-
cursor lesion can be: 

 MEADOWS VET

• a plaque (a slightly elevated, flat, 
opaque area on the eyeball) 
• a papilloma (a wart-like growth pro-
truding from the eyeball) 
• a keratoma (a horn-like projection 
attached to the eyelid) 
• a small ulcer on the eyelid. 
The cancerous tissue also grows in-
wards, invading the deeper tissues be-
hind the eye. It can progress to the 
lymph nodes of the head and then to 
body organs such as the lungs and liv-
er. Cancers that begin in the third eye-
lid or outer eyelids usually invade the 
deeper tissues more quickly than do 
those that start on the eyeball. 
The main message is that early detec-
tion and treatment is extremely im-
portant! 
Finally just a reminder that we now 
offer Laser Therapy treatments, have a 
fabulous groomer available, are taking 
registrations for our next K9 Kindy & 
always have a vet on duty if you have 
an emergency after hours!
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ONKAPARINGA NEWS
HAVE YOUR SAY

WILFRED TAYLOR RESERVE

The City of Onkaparinga is developing a 
master plan for the Wilfred Taylor Reserve 
to guide future development of this site and 
determine how we improve the area in the 
short, medium and longer term. We are 
seeking community feedback on the current 
facilities at Wilfred Taylor Reserve and ideas 
for the future.

Visit www.onkaparingacity.com/
communityengagement to complete the 
survey and have your say.

Community survey available between 
26 March – 23 April 2018.

Contact Danielle Gevers on 8384 0666.

CHANGES TO ONKAPARINGA 
MAGAZINE

The April edition of Onkaparinga Magazine 

will be the last one in its current format, 

but it will only be available on our website 

with no printed copies available. This is 

because we’re introducing an all-new digital 

publication in July featuring a fresh design. 

The July edition will again be digital, but 

we’ll also provide a small number of printed 

copies at council offices, libraries and 

community centres. We’ll update everyone on 

council’s website and our Facebook page as 

we make the transition to our new magazine.

Nominations will soon open 
for the City of Onkaparinga’s 
Civic Awards which recognise 
and celebrate the extraordinary 
achievements and contributions 
individuals and groups have 
made in the community.

Award categories include 
community service, 
outstanding personal 

achievement, sport, education, 

bravery and environment.

City of Onkaparinga Mayor, 
Lorraine Rosenberg, said the 
awards help to recognise the 
hard work, dedication and 
achievements of people in the 
community and thank those who 
are making a positive difference.

“There are so many people across 
the City of Onkaparinga who 

are achieving great things, are 
working to better our community 
and are contributing their time, 
knowledge and skills to help 
others,” Mayor Rosenberg said.

“I encourage people to take a few 
moments to think about people 
they know who deserve to be 
recognised and thanked for what 
they do in our community, and 
complete a nomination form.”

Nomination forms including 
eligibility criteria are available at 
council offices and online.

Nominations will be open from 
May until 22 June and the awards 
will be presented at a civic 
function in August.

For more information visit  
www.onkaparingacity.com

The City of Onkaparinga 
recently completed a service 
review of its six libraries.

The objective was to ensure 
all six libraries continue to 
meet current community 

needs and are best placed to 
respond to broader trends that 
are changing the definition of 
what libraries offer in future.

“The review showed that library 
services are performing very 
well against other benchmarked 
services in SA and nationally, and 
we’re very proud of our team for 
this achievement,”  
said Community Relations 
Director Philomena Taylor.

The review identified ongoing 
efficiency savings of $290,000 

each year, to commence from the 
2018–19 budget.

“This figure represents less 
than three per cent of our $10.4 
million annual libraries budget. 
These savings will have little or 
no impact on the level of service 
provided to the community.”

The $290,000 saving includes 
a $50,000 reduction in the 
purchase of items for loan.

“We can achieve this and still 
meet the needs of our customers 
because the One Card system 
now enables people to borrow 
and return items from any library 
within the state.

“The remaining savings will be 
found by reviewing whether we 
need to replace vacancies when 

they arise and by changing the 
way we manage our pool of 
casual employees.

“This is good practice and makes 
sure we are delivering library 
services efficiently.“

Ms Taylor said the service review 
process required that Council 
consider all possibilities and 
which is why the full report 
document contained a financial 
analysis of possible library 
closures.

However, library closures 
did not form part of the final 
recommendations to Council.

 “Council did not resolve to close 
libraries, our elected members 
only approved $290,000 in 
annual savings and the creation 

of a strategic management plan 
(SMP).

 “The SMP will guide our library 
services over the next three years 
and we’re aiming to present this 
to Council in August 2018 for 
approval.”

Have your say on the  
future of libraries

To develop the SMP, council will 
speak with staff, library users, the 
broader community and other 
stakeholders.

This process has commenced 
through community focus groups 
and a survey will be available 
online before the end of March.

More information  
can be found at  
www.onkaparingacity.com

Civic awards opening soon

Onkaparinga Libraries Service Review

COUNCIL CUSTOMER SERVICE  |  Telephone (08) 8384 0666  |  www.onkaparingacity.com



 

  
 

 
 
 

SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

This space could be yours! 

 

Have you considered advertising your local 

business in your local newsletter? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage, Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270-1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 

 

 

FRITH  

AUTOMOTIVE 
 

              For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads 

    CHERRY GARDENS SA 
51575157 

 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 

 



 

 

         

                                                      
 

  

 Local Moves 

 Country Moves 

 Weekly Service to 
Melbourne, Sydney, 
Newcastle & Brisbane 

 Office Moves 

 Storage with our 
Unique Module System 

 Piano & Antique 
Relocations 

 Pre Packing Service 

 Packing Supplies 

 Hourly Rate or Fixed 
Quotes 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
www.delcoremovals.com.au  

 

9 Hull Court 
Lonsdale SA 5160 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 

 

 

http://www.delcoremovals.com.au/
mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Sarah Tomlinson BVSc & Dr Rachel Penn BSc DVM 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 
HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 
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" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: info@wishartjewellers.com.au 

Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 
www.wishartjewellers.com.au 

 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com


 

 

 

CHERRY CHATTER HANDY FRIDGE LIST  

 

 January 2018 

 
 

Arborist – Embark – Call Tom on 0413 801 785 E: tom@embarkarb.com W: www.embarkarb.com   

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Auto Service & Repairs – Hissey Auto’s – Call Michael on 8388-2550 or 0417 827 428 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Builder – Bradbrook Constructions - 8388-2000 

Café – Sheoak Café – 8278-2946 sheoakcafe@esc.net.au or www.sheoakcae.com.au  

Certified Practicing Accountants – Stevens & Andrew - Registered  Company Auditors – 8392-8706 

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Eco Shop – Waste Not Want Not – Shop 2/183 Main Rd, Blackwood.  Phone 8278-8690 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Federal Member for Mayo – Rebekha Sharkie MP Ph: 8398-5566  Rebekha.Sharkie.MP@aph.gov.au  

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Fodder, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173  

Fodder Supplies – direct 2 door – 1300 361 961 www.direct2door.com.au  

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening – Ben’s Premium Gardens 0437 072 904 www.premiumgardens.com.au  

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Glass & Glazing – Australian Glass & Glazing (08) 8382 9919 or sales@auglass.com.au www.auglass.com.au  

Glass – Summit Glass – 0418 842 879 E: gavin@summitglass.com.au   W: www.summitglass.com.au  

Hairdresser – Jo Palfreyman – 0401 865 949. Address 516 Ackland Hill Rd, Coromandel East 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email info@wishartjewellers.com.au    

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

Member of Parliament – Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817 

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com  

Pet Care & Pet Sitting Service – Yvette at Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumber – Centurion Plumbing & Gas Services – 0412 802 073 A/H 8278 5151 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Real Estate -  Timms Real Estate – Valerie Timms – M 0447 312 218 or 8471 6111 timmsrealestate.com.au  

Residential & Rural Services – Brett 0438 314 122 or Rob 0428 618 832 

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Tree Removal – Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – 0423 361 704 or 7329-4426 

Tree Service – Blackwood Tree Service – (08) 8278-2538 or 0419 867 724 www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.au  

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Website & Blog Creation – Emmanuelle@studiomanusha.com  - 0414 331 159 www.studiomanusha.com  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 
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